
With vacations settling down and kids back in school the 
harbor is getting full of boats again. Just a reminder to 
sign in and out of your dock so others can use them 
when they're open. Don't wait until the last day to get 
your 18 hours in volunteering at the club for all the 
regular members. You can work on Smokers, Dock days, 
parties, travel lift crews, dock repairs, snow removal, bar 
tending, or many other ways to get them in. By those 
members doing the work we help keep down the cost of maintaining the 
Club or else we need to hire someone to do it for us and that's  what 
being in a club is all about. Collin will have a list of grounds work that 
needs to be done also.
We had a meeting with the company that is doing the dredging of the 
PCB's in the river and we'll be getting our harbor done sometime in the 
next 2 to 3 years. They will be doing some sampling in the next few 
months. In the past we could not dredge the amount and where we 
needed to because of the PCB's concentration in our harbor. We would 
have had to dewater the contaminates and haul them to Beaver Dam 
which makes it very very expensive. We should have an 8 foot depth 
throughout the harbor when completed. This process will take about a 
week to complete from when they get the equipment here until 
completion. They will be doing this in early spring before the harbor 
opens or fall after the harbor is shut down for the year. We will be 
moving the docks all to one side of the harbor to dredge and then move 
the docks to the completed side to do the other side. They come into the 
harbor with a barge with a vacuum system that sucks the mud up and 
pumps it into the barge and hauls it up river to a building where they 
burn it and then use it for fill.
We will be having our Autumn fest which is our last outdoor party of the 
year on September 24th. Jeff Tilkens will be heading the party. We will 
have a live band and plenty of food. Come on out for the party and stay 
on your boats. We delayed the party later this year so that our members 
that have docks up north can attend. Thank you Jeff for all the work you 
put in as Entertainment Chairman over the last several years.
Over the next 3 months we will be looking for new members to run for 
the board. Pat Foley has asked to be on the Nominating Committee. So if 
you have some extra time and would like to become a board member let 
Pat or another board member know of your interest.
The Packers are playing again and the Yacht Club is the second best 
place in Green Bay to watch the games. We have 5 TV's with the games 
on and we have Happy Hour prices for all Packer games. Just bring a 
snack or dish to pass and enjoy another great Packer season.
We are looking at what to do with the harbor entrance to the club house. 
We removed all the bad bushes and someone thought it would be a good 
idea if we would make the deck bigger. We would like to look at all the 
options we have such as a wood deck, concrete, or maybe something 
else might be better. If you have any thoughts let Collin or myself know. 
We will be doing something by spring to make it look good again.
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Entertainment - Jeff Tilkens

GREEN BAY YACHTING 
CLUB OFFICERS, 

DIRECTORS & 
CHAIRPERSONS

Commodore 
Larry Labine

M 920-639-4037
larrylabine@gmail.com

Vice Commodore & Secretary
Tom Bentzler

M 920-328-7124
tom.bentzler@new.rr.com

Rear Commodore &
Entertainment Chairperson

Jeff Tilkens
M 920-819-0101

tilky@centurytel.net

Treasurer
MarLynn Ohlfs

M 920-621-7615
marlynn1@att.net

Fleet Captain
Gary Kuschell

M 920-619-0906
garrene@hotmail.com

House Chairperson
Randy Slye

M 920-265-4969
randyslye@aol.com

Building Chairperson
John Demeny

M 920-373-3165
northernsecurity@hotmail.com

Grounds Chairperson
Colin Piaskowski
M 920-412-1426

colinpiaskowski@yahoo.com

Past Commodore 
Jack Koehne

M 920-639-1623
jacksarewild26@yahoo.com

Membership Chairperson
(Under Consideration)

Sunshine Chairperson
Roger Gilsoul

H 920-468-1240
rogerroyaldist@yahoo.com

Entertainment September

Dick Conrad and his crew did an excellent job on 
the August  Men’s Smoker. The steaks came out 
perfect and the drinks were cold. Good time had 
by all.

The annual golf outing will be held on Saturday 
September 10th, Please contact Kenny Lemerond for all the 
details. On the same day the Perch-a- thon is also going on please 
contact Dan Laubenstein for all rules and regulations.

September’s Men’s Smoker date is set for the 21st. Ribeye steaks, 
baked potatoes and much more will be served that night. Signup 
sheet is on the board. If interested in chairing this smoker please 
contact Tilky.

Autumn Fest is scheduled for September 24th a week later than 
previous years to give our northern members a chance to 
participate. We were planning on having a live band, corn roast, 
sloppy joes, brats, salads and drink specials for a mere charge of 
$10.00 per person.  If you need hours we need the help. Contact 
Tilky for details.

October 1st is the North/ South softball game at Bay Beach. 
Please contact Randy for the practice schedules and time of the 
game. 

No news to report from the Sunshine Committee 
this month.  I hope everyone is making the most 
of the remaining days of summer.

-Roger

Sunshine Committee - Roger Gilsoul



Winter storage applications will be at the club, 
and e-mailed out soon.  I dropped the ball on 
sending these out.  Sorry, I guess I just didn't 
want to think about winter.  The aerators are 
getting fixed.  Should be back soon, as good as 
new.  We have gas, mid grade no ethanol.  Just 
what your boat loves to drink, and it's good for it 
too.  So treat your vessel to a good quality beverage.
Till next month, see you around the club.
Gary

No Submission

Fleet Captain - Gary Kuschel

Marine, Commercal & Residential 
Upholstery and Contract Sewing

House - Randy Slye

Hello Fellow members,

Not a whole lot to report this month.
The estimates for the roof repair are in so 
hopefully the repairs can go forward and the roof 
will be in good shape again.

We sent two aerators in for repair and they are 
being covered under warranty.
Thanks to Pete Fleck for cleaning them up and boxing them for 
shipping.
And to Jay and Jeff Tilkens for the shipping arrangements.

Remember Lights out if you're the last to leave.

See ya at the club.

Thanks 
John Demeny

Building - John Demeny



NN                      SS                    SS          OORRTTHHEERRNN                EECCUURRIITTYY                  YYSSTTEEMMSS

LLLLCC  
SSEECCUURRIITTYY  AATT  IITTSS  BBEESSTT!!

Specialize in Painting

AA  &&  JJ  SSTTUUMMPP  RREEMMOOVVAALL

SPECIALIZING IN HARD TO GET PLACES



Anyone looking for some quick hours to put into the 
club can start with some of these simple, but often 
neglected, but ALWAYS appreciated tasks.  Anyone 
who wants to add to this list contact our newsletter 
editor, Jim Wassenberg (jwassenberg1@new.rr.com).

* Remove the big speaker in the ceiling by the dance 
floor and redo the ceiling tile.  
* Replenish ice in the machine by the gas dock.
* Cut lawn - lawnmower is in garage.  Gas should be 

there; if not go ahead and purchase and you will be reimbursed 
at the bar.
* Pull weeds in gardens.
* Hose out cottonwood on air conditioners behind kitchen.  Hose 
is there.
* Volunteer for parties - check with member in charge for details.
* Check aerators - pull out any sticks or garbage.
 The hours clipboard is behind the bar.

CLASSIFIED ADS

Oil Absorbent Sheets 
For Sale.  17 x19 in black 
5 sheets for $ 1.00.  Call 
Jack Hanitz 920-360-3266

 
For Sale: 1978 Cruisers 
with canvas cabin top / 
Skog1.  24 feet.  235 HP 
OMC engine - tuned up. 
 Ready to go into the 
water - turn key.  No 
trailer.  Excellent 
Condition.  Head / Stove / 
Refrigerator / Sink / Water. 
 Sleeps 6 adults.  Back up 
battery w/ charger.  New 
shore power hookup.  Teak 
swim platform.  $4495 or 
best offer.  Call 920-338-
9885

For Sale: Magellan 
Meridian color handheld 
GPS w/chip, 
$175  920-468-8224  

For Sale: 1990 Cruisers 
3670  
Excellent condition & 
maintenance. Cabin all 
new, plus many extras. 
 Price now reduced to 
$35,900. Bob Papke  920-
493-7316

For sale:  GBYC Unused 
Clothing and Gear – 2 
long sleeve button downs, 
4 mock turtlenecks, 2 
sweatshirts (most XXL), 
and 1 x burgee.  Selling as 
package for $100.  Contact 
Steve at 
heney_sc@co.brown.wi.us 
 or  (920) 448-6186

Classified ads are FREE 
to members!  

Contact Jim Wassenberg at 
jwassenberg1@new.rr.com 

or (920) 562-3454.

No Submission

Grounds - Colin Piaskowski

Job Jar

jlaub@me.com
thomas.bentzler@fpna.kpl.net


Owner/Adminsitrator

Green Bay 
Yachting Club, Inc.
Phone: 920-432-0168

Mailing Address
P.O Box 485
Green Bay, WI 54305
Street Address
100 Bay Beach Road
Green Bay, WI 54302

The Dockline is the monthly 
newsletter of the Green Bay 
Yacht Club.  

Every month copies are sent 
to all GBYC members, all of 
whom are active boaters and 
boating enthusiasts.  Copies 
are also sent to other area 
yacht clubs, local marinas and 
marine businesses.  In 
addition we place copies on 
our web site: 
www.greenbayyachtclub.com.

Members may submit yacht 
club or boating related articles 
for publication in the Dockline.

Members and nonmembers 
may place an advertisement 
in the Dockline.  The annual 
rates for an ad are as follows:
  Small Ad (2 ¼” x 1 ¼”)
    GBYC Members - $120.00
    Nonmembers - $180.00
  Large Ad (4 ¾” x 1 ¼”)
    GBYC Members - $180.00
    Nonmembers - $270.00

A monthly 
ad may be 
placed in 
the Dockline 
at a rate of 
$15.00 
(small) and 
$20.00 
(large).  
Send all advertisements to 
tom.bentzler@new.rr.com.

Joe Schinkten

1212 Marine Street  
Green Bay, WI 54301

920-438-8889
skipperschoice@att.net

We have had several new members join us over the 
last couple of months.  Please welcome them to the 
club!

o Roger & Shelly Bacon (Regular) – 19’ Cobia
o Wallitz (Regular) – 29’ Bayliner
o Charles Laurie Hultman (Social)
o Paul & Holly Hrubesky (Regular) – 37’ Regal (My 3 Sons)
o Jim Ryder (Regular), 28’ Bayliner (Recovery Room)
o Dennis & Judy Augustine (Upgrade to Regular) – 28’ Bayliner

Membership

thomas.bentzler@fpna.kpl.net


CLASSIFIED ADS

Garmin GPSMAP 172C 
color chartplotter, with 
Lake Michigan maps 
installed. Like new, rarely 
used, paid $520, asking 
$250. Gale Basten  920-
468-9392.

FOR SALE: 1995 
Cruisers 3570, $59,000 
or offer.  Call Todd at (920) 
246-1484 if interested.

LOOKING FOR an 
Alcohol stove to be 
converted to a heater. 
 Curt Naegeli 819-6083

For Sale:  Trawler, 
Marine Trader 34' 
Double cabin, 
"Tradewind",  120 HP 
diesel, Onan  generator, 
Atlantic Tower flybridge 
hard top, Many cruising 
upgrades, Asking $24,900, 
Contact John Barnes at 
(920) 655-4863, Slip 17 At 
GBYC.

 

Got any old, unused boating 
items laying around the 

house (or boat)?  
Maybe another GBYC member 

could use them . . .   
Why not post them here?

Classified ads are FREE 
to members!  

Contact Jim Wassenberg at 
jwassenberg1@new.rr.com 

or (920) 562-3454.
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